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THORNTON CURTIS PARISH COUNCIL 
Clerk to the Council:  Mrs C Tooby, Sleepers, 4 St Michael’s Court,Goxhill, North Lincs DN19 7HF                        

Tel:  01469 533971    email:  thornton.curtis@btinternet.com 

 
 

Minutes of the extraordinary meeting of Thornton Curtis Parish Council  held at 8.00 pm on 

Thursday 18
th
 April 2013 in Goxhill Parish Rooms, Howe Lane, Goxhill 

 

Present:   In the Chair: Cllr R Brixton (Chair), Cllr I Whelpton, Cllr P Grainger, Cllr E Davey,  
      Cllr S Leach. Cllr A Tulloch 

In attendance:  Mrs C Tooby (Clerk).Ferry Ward Cllr John Wardle, Ms S Chapman, Mr C Wilkinson 
 
 

  

 
1. Apologies for Absence  Cllr C Couch, Ferry Ward Cllrs P Clark and D Wells. 
 
2. To Note Declaration of Interest   Forms were submitted to the Clerk from Cllr R Brixton, Cllr I 

Whelpton, Cllr P Grainger, Cllr E Davey,  Cllr S Leach.and  Cllr A Tulloch for dispensation to 
participate in the meeting.  Dispensation was granted under para (c) in that it was in the 
interests of persons living in the Council’s area and para (e) in that it was otherwise 
appropriate. 

 
3. To Suspend the Meeting and Receive Public Participation   Members of the public did not 

wish to comment. 
 
4. To Resolve the exclusion of the public from the meeting.  Cllr Davey proposed that there was 

no reason to exclude the public from the meeting, and this was resolved. 

 
5. To Resolve the Council’s position regarding Planning Application WD/2013/0339  After a 

detailed discussion of concerns regarding flooding, increased HGV traffic and environmental 
issues , Cllr Davey proposed that the Council should object to the planning application, this 
was seconded by Cllr Tulloch and unanimously resolved.   Cllr Brixton agreed to compose a 
letter on behalf of the Council based on the research submitted to the meeting.   Mr Davey 
proposed that the Council should write an additional letter to Rod Chapman of the Highways 
Dept outlining the concerns over flooding.  Seconded by Cllr Whelpton and resolved.   The 
Clerk was also requested to contact the Environment Agency regarding the Flood Risk 
Mapping." 

 
 There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.53 pm. 
  


